
Middlecreek Valley Antique Association Inc. 

Membership Meeting 

 

Date held: February 10, 2015   Began: 7:34 PM  Josh Martin Presiding 

There were 15 members in attendance. 

Secretary’s report was read and one correction was made, the amount in the bank was 

$14,892.69. 

Secretary’s report accepted as read and corrected, motion by: Ira Lessman, 2nd by: Ronnie 

Hauck, Motion carried. 

Amount in the bank: $14,142.02   CD: $4,009.23 

Reported profit from January scrapple: $671.56 

Treasurer’s report accepted as read, motion by: Todd Willow, 2nd by: Jeff Radel, Motion carried. 

 

Old Business: The Spring Show brochures are finished.  They will be picked up as soon 

as Scott comes back from vacation.   

Discussed the fall show brochures.  We need to go over the dates for the 2016 shows and we 

also need to get entertainment for the fall show.  The spring show dates will be May 20-22, 

2016 and the Fall Show dates are August 26-28, 2016.  We then discussed the entertainment 

for the fall show.  Josh Martin will check on 2 country music groups that he knows about and 

get back to us with prices and availability.  

Todd Willow mentioned that he checked on propane prices at Sensing’s. They want $475 for 

the tanks and $60 for the regulators.  Right now they will fill 100 lb. tanks for $50.00.  He also 

mentioned that Sensing’s contracts with Koppy’s to go out and fill tanks.  We would be able to 

get a 10 cent discount because we have more than 2 tanks.  Mike Lessman mentioned that he 

would check with Moyers and see if we have a contract with them and to see what we pay. 

Discussed getting ice for the shows.  Ray Hummel is having a hard time finding a place to get it 

from.  Jeff Radel said that he would check with Weis Markets to see if we can get a skid of 100 

8lb. bags of ice and what it would cost us. 

Todd Willow also mentioned that he checked on prices at Sam’s Club for frying oil.  Right now it 

is $19.99.  The prices are starting to go up. 

We then discussed getting shirts.  Todd found a place that would sell us shirts $10.50 for small-

XL, $11.50 for 2XL-3XL, with a pocket for $11.00 for small-XL and $12.00 for 2XL-3XL.  Hoodies 



would be $20.00 for S-XL and $21.00 for 2XL-3XL and zipper hoodies would be $22.00 for S-XL 

and $27.00 for 2XL-3XL.  The design would be on both sides and one color ink.     

Mike Lessman mentioned that Greg Bingaman found a place that we could get from and the t-

shirts would be $7.00 with no pocket and $8.50 with a pocket and $10.50 for 2XL.  The hoodies 

would be $19.00 for S-XL and $21.00 for 2XL and zipper hoodies would be $24.00 for S-XL and 

$26.00 for 2XL.  Todd said that the printer is afraid that the image might bleed because of the 

detail of the pictures.  We had some good comments about the design that we came up with. 

Discussed the dates for the Garden Tractor Pulls.  The dates for this year are: May 24th, July 4th 

and September 5th. 

The dates for the Snyder County Tractor Pulls are: April 19th (Test and Tune) May 30th, June 20th 

and August 1st with the possibility of having a 4th pull on October 2nd.  

Ray Hummel mentioned that we should see if we could let our grounds out to more camping 

clubs.  It was mentioned that there aren’t that many around anymore.  We also don’t have 

enough electric to supply a lot of campers. 

New Business: Discussed the opportunity to go to McVeytown for their Country 

Memories Day to make chips.  This event will be held on May 23rd which is the week after our 

Spring Show.  Also, the invitation says that food vendors need to be self-contained.  We need 

water, electric and drainage to make chips.  After discussion, Nancy Lessman made a motion 

not to attend, 2nd by: Delphia Lohr, Motion carried. 

Todd Willow found a stainless steel 2 pump ketchup and mustard dispenser for $20.00 and he 

wondered if the club wanted it for the food stands.  It takes a bag or box of ketchup and 

mustard.  Ray Hummel made a motion to buy it, 2nd by: Jeff Radel, Motion carried. 

We will be making scrapple and sausage on February 27th and 28th.  We will be doing 4 hogs 

again.  It was also mentioned that we will be needing lots of help and that this will probably be 

the last time we make scrapple for the season.   

Discussed the CD.  The question was asked if we should add to it or not.  It is a no fault CD, so 

we can add to it or take out of it at any time without penalty.  Mike Smith made a motion to 

renew the CD with another no fault CD 2nd by: Ronnie Hauck, Motion carried. 

Ronnie Hauck asked if we were going to be getting the tents again for the Spring Show for the 

activity area.  We will need to check on getting the tents again. 

Ronnie also mentioned that the SUN Area Dairy Princess Promotion is working on getting things 

together for the Spring Show. 

Discussed asking around for sponsors for our entertainment.  It was mentioned that we could 

ask the businesses that we buy products and supplies from if they would like to help sponsor 

our entertainment. 



Discussed the frying oil again to see what we should do since the prices are starting to go back 

up.  Should we get it now or wait.  It was decided to wait to see what the prices continue to do. 

The show books are $10.50 this year so we will be selling them for $11.00. 

 

 

 

At 9:23 PM, Ray Hummel made a motion to adjourn, 2nd by: Lance Spigelmyer, Motion carried 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Respectfully submitted by Michael Clark, Secretary   


